
NEOkla Club Meeting   September 13, 2022 
 
 
Board members present were Neil Cox – RE, Jeff Maize – Asst RE, Jason Baney – 
Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, James Stowers, Mike Tritt, George Walker, and 
Wes Wood.  The minutes of the August meeting and the treasurer’s report were 
approved. 
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize: There was a Test & Tune day on August 20 and an 
autocross on August 21.   There were 40 drivers in the autocross.  The next event is 
September 25 at Muskogee. 
 
Road Rally – Mike Halley: There will be a Distinguished Gentlemen’s Drive in OKC to 
benefit men’s health.  Check with Mike for details.  On September 12 there will be an 
Average Joe Rally starting at Cyrus Avery Plaza and ending at Hallett.  The cost to get 
0into Hallett will be $10.00.  Mike asked for a budget of $700.00.  Jeff Maize to allot 
$700; Betty Martin seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Road Racing – Neil Cox: So far the only firm date for the division is the Super Tour at 
Hallett on April 22-23. 
 
New Business: 
Betty Martin moved to pay registration fees for all NEOkla Region of Record members 
for the 2023 MIDIV Convention.  Jeff Maize seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Betty Martin moved to pay the REs expenses for the 2023 MIDIV Convention.  Jason 
Baney seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Neil Cox appointed a nominating committee for 2023 officers consisting of Wes Wood 
and George Walker. 
 
AACA has invited cars manufactured since 1997 to participate in a Veteran’s Day 
parade.  Contact Mike Halley for details. 
 
Betty Martin 
 
 
 
 
 
 


